U. S. DEPARTMENT

U. S. DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

DISTRICT HEADQUARTERS
500-512 NEW TRUST BLDG.

IN ANSWERING REFER TO

No.

PERSONAL - OFFICIAL.

OFFICE OF SUPERVISING INSPECTOR
MEXICAN BORDER DISTRICT
(TEX., N. MEX., ARIZ., AND SO, CALIF.)
EX PASO, TEXAS

October 4, 1922.

dis/

Dear Mr. Husband: -

I was very glad to note from press despatches of recent date that the Inter-Departmental Committee, of which you are Chairman, has recommended favorably the establishment of a border patrol. All of the papers which I have read have commented very favorably upon the conclusions of the Committee and as of special interest, I am enclosing an editorial which appeared in the San Antonio Express under date of September 26th, which I believe will be of interest to you. The San Antonio Express is one of the big, conservative papers in Texas. The El Paso papers carried similar editorials but not quite as comprehensive as the one enclosed.

As I see the situation now, all you need is a trip along the Border, as I am sure that you could even more convincingly discuss the need of such organization after personal observation. I am still hopeful.

Very sincerely yours,

Supervising Inspector.

MVC Incl. 5706.087.0